
CHAMBER OF THE BOARD OF CITY COMMISSIONERS 
YANKTON, SOUTH DAKOTA 

CITY COMMISSION WORK SESSION, 6:00 P.M. 
March 23rd, 2020 

 
Work Session of the Board of City Commissioners of the City of Yankton was called to order by 
Mayor Johnson. 
Roll Call:  Present: Commissioners Benson, Carda, Ferdig, Hoffner, Miner, Moser, Schramm and 
Webber.  City Attorney Den Herder and City Manager Leon were also present.  
Quorum present. 
 
City Manager Leon explained the mechanics of the “streamed meeting” and logistics of speaking. 
 
There were no public appearances at this time. 
 
Mayor Johnson gave a brief update about what the City has learned through meetings and briefings 
about the outbreak of COVID-19 and its possible affect in our community. Its estimated that up to 30% 
of the state population could be infected and 20% infected could require hospitalization. 
 
City Manager Leon spoke about the proposed members of the City Health Board to be appointed late 
tonight at the March 23rd, 2020 Commission Meeting. She also explained the goal of a temporary 
ordinance to flatten the curve of the spread of the COVID-19 virus in our community and a summary 
of proposed business types to be required to close. Also mentioned were concerns about the logistics 
and compromised safety of the April 14th City Commission Election. 
 
No official action was taken at this time. 
 
Action 20-97 
Moved by Commissioner Schramm, seconded by Commissioner Benson, to adjourn at 6:59 p.m. 
Roll Call:  All members present voting “Aye;” voting “Nay:” None. 
Motion adopted 

 
              

        Nathan V Johnson   
                 Mayor                        
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